
 
SOLID WASTE AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
July 10, 2014  
(DC Himes) 

 
Committee Attendance: Paul Margolin, Duane Himes, and Donna Limoli (DPW Liaison). 
 
Others: None 
 
Meeting started at 7:00 PM 
 
Agenda  
                                                       
Housekeeping & Misc (15)  
Acceptance of minutes           All 
CFL collection volume            Bob (Donna) 
Sports equipment                    Marty 
BL sponsor signs                    Marty 
(Wolfeboro process                 Duane) 
Welcome sign repairs             Paul 
Times column                          Paul 
  
Main topics: (75) 
New solid waste videos          Vinny Curro 
CFL Communication               Paul, Bob, committee 
Other 2014 goals                     Committee 
   e.g. new Recycling ideas 
  
Future months: 
DES Haz Waste site grants  Paul 
 
 
Housekeeping 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: 
Minutes from the June meeting were reviewed and approved 
 
Miscellaneous 
 

 Donna said that so far during 2013, there were 10 – 5-gallon buckets of CFLs 
that were recycled from the drop off center. That means that there could be 
around 400 to 500 CFLs recycled for the year at the drop off center. It is 
estimated that there are approximately 40 to 50 bulbs per bucket. The total so far 
in 2014 would appear to be about the same amount. 

 Paul is writing an article on recycling CFLs and it should be ready to put in the 
Londonderry Times shortly. Paul is also going to be calling Benson’s to see if 
they take the CFLs at their location. 

 There was no discussion regarding sports equipment recycling or the Beautify 
Londonderry sponsor signs. 



 Duane reported that there was nothing new on the hazardous waste collection at 
Wolfeboro. He is trying to get a time when he can review their process at their 
HHW drop off center. 

 Paul wrote an article on non-dispersible products that are listed as flushable but 
should not be flushed down the toilet and the problems that they cause when 
they are flushed down the toilet. 

 There was nothing new on the repairs to the Welcome to Londonderry signs. 
 

Main Topics 
 

 Vinnie could not make it to the meeting and he is scheduled to attend the 
September meeting so the committee can review the videos. 

 There was discussion on the status of the sponsor signs at each of the Welcome 
to Londonderry signs. Duane said that he temporarily fixed the one by the Yard 
on Route 28. Duane said that he would go to each sign and make up a status list 
of each sign in order to repair/replace any signs that are damaged. He will have 
this for the September meeting. 
 

 
Meeting ended at 7:40 PM. 


